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14th May 2020 

Dear Parent / Carer 

I wanted to write to you again following the release of the Government's plan to gradually ease the lockdown 
restrictions, including partial school re-openings.  

The Government has said there are five tests that need to be met if the restrictions are to be eased.  As a result 
the position may well change. However, in the interests of ensuring that our community remains safe, and that 
we are ready for when the five tests are met, we are preparing detailed plans. I hope that the information below, 
as it stands now, reassures you and is helpful. 

From now until 1st June, Cliff Park Ormiston Academy will continue to operate as now, i.e. the academy remains 
closed to all except children classed as “vulnerable” and/or the children of Key Workers. If your child is not in these 

limited categories, please remember that the safest place for them at the moment is still at home. We will 
continue to provide online Home Learning and Paperwork Packs in order that they can keep up with their 

education as much as possible. 

From Monday 1st June, the Government has said there will be a phased return of schools and colleges. This will 
start with a limited number of year groups in primary schools (Reception, Year 1 and Year 6), with class sizes 
limited to no more than 15. The Government hopes that all primary school children will return to school before 
the summer holidays for a month, if feasible. 

In terms of secondary schools like Cliff Park Ormiston Academy, the Government has said they and further 
education colleges should also prepare to begin some “face-to-face” contact with Year 10 and 12 pupils who have 
key exams next year. This would not be full time and would be in support of their continued remote, Home 

Learning. No firm date has been set for this, and so I will update you when more information is available. There 
are no plans for pupils in other year groups to return before September 2020 at this stage. 

I would like to give you every assurance that we are already working very hard to ensure that, when we do re-
open, we will be meeting the Government’s guidance on social distancing and infection control. As always, we will 
produce our own comprehensive risk assessments. The safety of both students and staff will remain our priority 

at all times. 

I will be writing to all parents again with further information, including the proposed date when your child may 

return to Cliff Park Ormiston Academy, about allocated drop-off and collection times, and the process for doing 
so, as well as the other extensive measures we will be taking  to minimise the risk of the spread of infection, as 

soon as I am able. 

I am sure that many of you will have questions on this. I hope that these can be answered, broadly, within this 
FAQ here. However, please do let me know if you have any further queries or concerns. I will do my best to answer 
these, but hope that you can appreciate that I will be limited to what the Government has so far made available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-settings-from-1-june
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Finally, I wanted to let you know how proud I have been of the pupils over the last few weeks. Whether they are 

among the small number who have been in the academy  or, like most,  have been at home, I know that they have 
been a credit to themselves and the academy. A number of you have been kind enough to tell me how they are 
getting on, and what learning they have been doing, and of course I get updates from our staff. 

I do enjoy hearing what they are doing, so please do keep letting me know, and please keep encouraging them to 
keep up with their studies. 

Please stay safe and well at this difficult time. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Ms T Poulter 

Principal 
 

  

  

 


